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Committee Chair Lynette Tracy called the meeting to order at 1:06 p.m. with introductions. 

Professor Marcia Roi called attention to the committee of four potential new members. They are: Robert Morgan and Josh Barrett, both of Western Psychological Services, Sybil Iverson, of the Cowlitz Tribal Treatment, and Kami McKinsey of Daybreak Youth Treatment. All four members were nominated and a vote to elect these new members to the committee was unanimously approved. 

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.
Office of Instruction Updates
Dedra Daehn reported that the advisory committee agenda format has been changed. The main format change reflects a time column, which places an amount of time to be used for each agenda item with the majority of the meeting focused on the committee’s work plan. Clark College acknowledges and appreciates the time the industry members take out of their schedules and the change in the agenda format is one way to more effectively use the members’ time.

All of the committee rosters are updated at each meeting to help us ensure that the employer/employee ratio is 50% for each group. The State of Washington requires that this information is tracked. The state defines an employer as someone with hiring and firing power.

Ms. Daehn also spoke briefly about Perkins funding. Last spring the college was awarded $575,808 in Perkins funding. It is federal funding that comes through the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace and help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. 

Another source of funding available to Clark College is the Worker Retraining funds received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2012-13 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These monies can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty and equipment needs. 

Director/Division Chair Report:

Division Chair Dr. Marcia Roi reported that the ACED program received 2 Perkins grants. One for Jim Jensen to do some minority recruitment and outreach and was successful. The other was for approximately 150 hours (about $4500) for Dr. Roi to work on the Baccalaureate/Associate’s degree.  This past summer Dr. Roi worked with Dean Miles Jackson and Brad Groeschell of Seattle Central who helped her put together an outline of the Baccalaureate degree. Seattle Central currently has a BAS program in chemical dependency. Mr. Groeschell was extremely helpful. 
Enrollment: Dr. Roi reported that 13 years ago there were 58 students in the program; today there are 266. By the end of this term, the number could be upwards of 300. Once the new US healthcare plan kicks in there will likely be a greater need for many more counselors.

ACED Baccalaureate Degree:

Dr. Roi asked the members to look over the outline and to provide feedback. 

Most members felt very strongly about the benefits of students having a Baccalaureate over an AA degree.  Dr. Roi said that a proposal must be made to the state board, but needs advisory committee approval to go forward with the proposal.

Dr. Roi said she could add another prevention class to give the students the class they need for Baccalaureate.  She said she would also consider adding both gambling and prevention classes. The higher level classes, the 300 and 400 level classes must be taught by PhDs otherwise the higher education institutions will not accept the transfer courses. 

It was mentioned that nutrition is an important piece of information for counselors to know. This could fall under a core health class. It was also mentioned that because there are large numbers of seniors at this time, geriatrics is going to be a large group who will need counseling. Geriatric counseling should include nutrition, addiction, and chronic pain/addiction. Information will need to be available that covers “lifespan addiction.” Sybil Iverson said that the lifespan piece is very important; people are starting to “use” earlier and earlier and are addicted for years. Their counseling needs will be different at ages 17, 40, 60. 
The counselor needs to know how to prevent relapse. If a patient experiences chronic relapse it could mean that the counselor has missed something. The committee was in agreement that relapse prevention should be added to the curriculum. 

For this degree, there also needs to be a statistics for a social sciences class at the 300 level. This class will have to be taught by a PhD, so Dr. Roi will be looking for an instructor that can teach this class. Dr. Roi gave an overview of what classes could be added to the addictions counselor: Statistics at the 300 level, non-profit culture and operations, trauma (2 credits), harm reduction (3 credits), relapse prevention (5 credits), and “special populations” addiction. Also discussed was volunteer management, a Saturday class for one credit could work here. Dr. Roi will make some updates to the outline and send out an updated version via email.  
Letters from the different agencies are needed in support of these degrees. The committee agreed to bring the letters of support to the next meeting.
Marcia’s outline of the Applied Baccalaureate program degrees in both Applied Addictions Counseling and Social & Community Services Manager degree outline(s) is attached. 
Budgeting:

Staffing. The ACED Department currently has no clerical support so there is a strong need for at least a half-time clerical support person. The department also needs two tenured positions; one for addictions and another for the management degree. There is also a strong need for an advisor. Jim Jensen is advising 40 students per night. The need for a 75% advisor who also teaches and 25% instructor is big.
Next Meeting Date:
The committee agreed that the next meeting will be Friday, March 1, 2013 from 
1-3 p.m. Location TBA

The meeting adjourned at 2:10 PM.
Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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